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Background
At its November 20, 2019, public meeting, the Midpen board began considering options for designating speci�c trails, paved  
and unpaved, as open to speci�c classes of e-bikes. After hearing public comments from many sides of the issue, the board  
voted unanimously for staff to evaluate and propose options for implementing a one-year pilot program for class 1 e-bikes  
on select unpaved trails. This pilot program will yield data for analyzing the potential effects to the natural resources, visitor  
experience, trail maintenance and regulations enforcement on Midpen lands. Due to the tremendous staff resources needed to 
address unprecedented COVID-19 urgencies, ensure that preserves remain safely open to the public during the pandemic and 
manage a two-fold increase in visitation, this work is currently scheduled to begin next �scal year (July 2021 to June 2022).

At its June 10, 2020 public board meeting, the board further directed staff to develop and present a proposal by July 2021 for  
a one-year pilot program allowing class 1 and 2 e-bikes on designated paved and improved trails at two speci�c preserves:

•	 Ravenswood Preserve given the recent opening of a new Ravenswood Bay Trail segment that connects 80 miles of 
continuous San Francisco Bay Trail and creates a signi�cant opportunity for a bicycle commute corridor connecting  
residents to employment centers between Menlo Park and Santa Clara, and out to Newark and Fremont.

• 	Rancho San Antonio Preserve given multimodal transportation goals to encourage alternative modes of transportation  
at one of the region’s most-visited preserves that lies in close proximity to numerous cities and communities.

At its August 12, 2020, public board meeting, the board approved the one-year pilot for e-bikes on paved and improved 
trails at these two preserves. The pilot program is scheduled to launch in December 2020.

Given an increase in public inquiries regarding policies on the use of e-bikes, indicating a confusion as to 
where e-bikes are allowed, Midpen has posted “no e-bike” signs where appropriate to provide clarity 
at Midpen trailheads. The newly posted signs simply call out current status quo policy while the board in 
the upcoming year considers new information as well as public comments as they evaluate pilot program 
options for allowing e-bike use on unpaved trails.
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